RABBI JOSEPH H. LOOKSTEIN 125 EAST 85th STREET New YORK, N. Y. 10028

THE STUDY HANOVER 7-1000

January 23, 1975

Mr. Barry L. Eisenberg Jewish Women's Club, Inc. 232-234 West 78th Street New York, N.Y. 10024

My dear Barry:

I have your letter of January 21, 1975, which I turned over to the counsel of the Wurzweiler Foundation. He will probably be in touch with you.

The Wurzweiler Foundation is anxious to be cooperative and helpful. I am afraid, however, that the
offer that you made is hardly acceptable. Incidentally,
it does not entirely conform to the discussion held in
my office on December 27, 1974 in the presence of your
dear father-in-law and my good friend Charlie Bendheim.

You will undoubtedly be hearing from our lawyer soon, and I hope that you will prove as cooperative as we are anxious to prove helpful.

Very cordially yours

Joseph H. Lookstein

JHL:ff